resulting in a gradual degradation of equipment.  Eventually, this results in equipment that can no longer function reliably or at all.

Q.
What is the status of the Company's pole replacement initiatives?

A.
PSE began a ground inspection program in 1999 to inspect the approximately 31,500 transmission poles on its system.  Since the program's inception, 84% of our transmission poles have been inspected.  As a result of our inspection efforts, 708 poles have been replaced.


PSE currently replaces distribution poles based both on field reports and the use of the TESP pole replacement program, which reviews areas of pre-1961 installed poles and prioritizes them for replacement.


During 2003, 598 distribution poles were replaced as part of the proactive TESP pole replacement program.  Approximately 525 additional distribution poles were replaced when they were damaged during storms or when field reports indicated immediate replacement was necessary.

Q.
What are the costs associated with pole replacements?

A.
Since 1999, the Company has spent $14.5 million in capital and $3 million in O&M on the proactive replacement of 708 transmission and 2,009 distribution poles.  Through 2008, PSE's anticipates an average annual budget of $██ million for replacement of poles.  The Company may increase proactive replacement should inspections indicate the need to do so.
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